
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
RESCIND Traffic Resolution 1997/3834; and ADOPT Traffic Resolution No. 2022/4524 to
prohibit stopping, standing, or parking at all times on the east side of Weldon Street (Road
No. 5385DB), beginning at the prolongation of the north curb line of Willow Pass Road
(Road No. 5181) and extending northerly a distance of 163 feet; Thence, beginning 508 feet
from the prolongation of the north curb line of Willow Pass Road and extending northerly a
distance of 110 feet.

Prohibit stopping, standing, or parking at all times on the west side of Weldon Street (Road
No. 5385DB), beginning at the prolongation of the north curb line of Willow Pass Road
(Road No. 5181) and extending northerly a distance of 263 feet; Thence, beginning 458 feet
from the prolongation of the north curb line of Willow Pass Road and extending northerly a
distance of 160 feet, as recommended by the Public Works Director, Bay Point area.
(District V) 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
No fiscal impact. 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   09/13/2022 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Monish Sen,
925-313-2187

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    September  13, 2022 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Stacey M. Boyd, Deputy

cc:

C. 5

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Brian M. Balbas, Public Works Director/Chief Engineer

Date: September  13, 2022

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: ADOPT Traffic Resolution No. 2022/4524 to prohibit stopping, standing, or parking on portions of Weldon
Street, Bay Point area.



BACKGROUND:
The Public Works Transportation Engineering Division was contacted by residents of the
Rivershore Apartment Complex requesting the removal of restricted parking along
portions of Weldon Street in Bay Point. Traffic Engineering staff responded by
researching the prohibited parking history and contacting Contra Costa County Sheriff’s
Parking Enforcement Division. CSO Dan Jordan of the Sheriff's Office indicated no
objection to permitting additional public parking along portions of Weldon Street. With
little history of collisions and the Sheriffs Office concurrence, we therefore recommend
removal of portions of the restricted parking on Weldon Street.

However, staff recommends the reestablishment of prohibited parking on portions of both
sides of Weldon Street to allow increased sight lines for vehicles exiting driveways and
for road users through the curved sections of roadway. Additionally, the removal of
restricted parking elsewhere on the road will allow for the additional public parking
requested.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
Parking will remain restricted at this location.

ATTACHMENTS
Traffic Resolution No. 2022/4524 


